
MINUTES 

HOUMA-TERREBONNE REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION (HTRPC) 

ZONING & LAND USE COMMISSION 

MEETING OF NOVEMBER 15, 2018 
 

A. The Chairman, Dr. L.A. “Budd” Cloutier, Jr., called the meeting of November 15, 2018 of the 
HTRPC, convening as the Zoning and Land Use Commission, to order at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Terrebonne Parish Council Meeting Room with the Invocation led by him and the Pledge of 
Allegiance led by Mr. Jim Erny. 

B. Upon Roll Call, present were:  Mr. Joseph “Joey” Cehan; Dr. L.A. “Budd” Cloutier, Jr., 
Chairman; Mr. James Erny; Mrs. Angi Falgout, Secretary/Treasurer; Mrs. Gloria Foret; Mr. 
Jeremy Kelley; Mr. Alex Ostheimer, Vice-Chairman; and Mr. Wayne Thibodeaux. Absent at the 
time of Roll Call was:  Mr. Keith Kurtz.  Also present was Mr. Christopher Pulaski, Director, 
Department of Planning & Zoning and Mr. Laddie Freeman, Legal Advisor. 

C. CONFLICTS DISCLOSURE: The Chairman reminded the Commissioners that if at any time 
tonight, a conflict of interest exists, arises or is recognized, as to any issue during this meeting, he 
or she should immediately disclose it, and is to recuse himself or herself from participating in the 
debate, discussion, and voting on that matter. 

D. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: 

1. Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux:  “THAT the HTRPC, convening as the 
Zoning & Land Use Commission, accept the minutes, as written, for the Zoning and Land 
Use Commission for the regular meeting of October 18, 2018.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny.  THERE WAS 
RECORDED:  YEAS: Mr. Cehan, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Falgout, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kelley, Mr. 
Ostheimer, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS: None; ABSTAINING: Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT: 
Mr. Kurtz. THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 

E. COMMUNICATIONS: None. 

F. OLD BUSINESS: 
1. The Chairman called to order the application by Iglesia Pentecostal, Pastor Joeli Reyes 

requesting Planning Approval to establish a church in a C-2 (General Commercial) 
zoning district at 1025 West Tunnel Boulevard, Unit C. 

a) Cynthia Pellegrin, Remax, representing the applicant, discussed the application 
for the assembly. 

b) Mr. Pulaski discussed the Staff Report and stated Staff would recommend 
approval. 

c) Discussion ensued with regard to the assembly being in a multi-use building  and 
the proposed changes to the regulations concerning setbacks of 
churches/assemblies and liquor licenses. 

d) Mr. Erny moved, seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux: “THAT the HTRPC, convening 
as the Zoning & Land Use Commission, grant approval of the Planning Approval 
application to establish a church in a C-2 (General Commercial) zoning district at 
1025 West Tunnel Boulevard, Unit C.” 

e) Discussion ensued with regard to the assembly going into an area with existing 
bars/restaurants versus a bar going into an area with an assembly or church as 
well as the current use of buildings being grandfathered in. 

 The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mr. Erny:  THERE 
WAS RECORDED:  YEAS: Mr. Cehan, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Falgout, Mrs. Foret, Mr. 
Kelley, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS: Mr. Ostheimer; ABSTAINING: Dr. 
Cloutier; ABSENT: Mr. Kurtz. THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MOTION 
ADOPTED. 

G. STAFF REPORT: None. 

H. COMMISSION COMMENTS: 

1. Planning Commissioners’ Comments: None. 

2. Chairman’s Comments: None. 

I. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None. 
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J. Mrs. Falgout moved, seconded by Mr. Kelley:  “THAT there being no further business to come 
before the HTRPC, convening as the Zoning and Land Use Commission, the meeting be 
adjourned at 6:12 p.m.” 

The Chairman called for a vote on the motion offered by Mrs. Falgout.  THERE WAS 
RECORDED:  YEAS: Mr. Cehan, Mr. Erny, Mrs. Falgout, Mrs. Foret, Mr. Kelley, Mr. 
Ostheimer, and Mr. Thibodeaux; NAYS: None; ABSTAINING: Dr. Cloutier; ABSENT: Mr. 
Kurtz. THE CHAIRMAN DECLARED THE MOTION ADOPTED. 
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